Paul Maggie

From: Talley Dick .
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2002 3:04 PM LF100202-02
To: Paul Maggie .

Cc: Tieszen Craig

Subject: COPS HIRNGT AWARD ACCEPTANCE

Maggie:

Trust all is fine at the City's Attorney's Office. Will you please add this item to the Council Review agenda for next week.

The Mayor and City Council are requested to approve receiving the DOJ COP hiring
grant award for $225,000. The Rapid City Police Department was notified by the
Department of Justice, COPS Office, that their 2002 application for up to 75% funding
for three officers for three years was approved for funding. Each officer salary is
supported by federal grant dollars amounting to $25,000 per year for three consecutive
years. This City is required to agree to retain the three officers positions for at least

one year after the close of the grant period.

Thank you.

Dick Talley



